
   

 

Romsey Mill oversees two busy Childrenôs 

Centresðone at Romsey Mill Centre on 

Hemingford Road and one in Cherry Hinton. 

They are a vital strand of our work, 

supporting families through the exciting 

changes and big challenges of having babies 

and young children.  

Recent news has highlighted the cuts in 

public subsidy that  face Childrenôs Centres 

across England, and Cambridgeshire is no 

exception. The  County Councilôs final budget 

for 2016/17 will not be set until February, but 

savings of Ã250,000 affecting all Childrenôs 

Centres across the county are anticipated. In 

the following year the resource base will be 

cut by Ã2m. 

 

However, our charitable remit and Christian 

ethos mean that we will always seek to 

support the most vulnerable, and will be 

redoubling efforts to maintain the services 

local families rely on in those crucial early 

years.  

As one Romsey mum says ñthe Mill was a 

lifeline when I had my babiesðI made loads 

of friends, was given gentle encouragement 

when I felt wobbly, and lots of practical advice 

when dealing with issues like feeding, sleep, 

going back to work and managing behaviour. 

Some days, it was the only place I felt able to 

go to, as I knew no one would bat an eye if I 

looked like I was on my last legs!ò  

Childrenôs Centre Cuts 

Romsey Mill works with young people, children and families in Cambridgeshire. Providing practical and 

emotional support, education and activities for families with babies and pre-school children, young 

parents, teenagers struggling at home, school or in the community, and young people with autism. 
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Daring to Believe 

Helen Keller (June 27, 

1880 ï June 1, 1968) 

was an American writer 

and social activist; an ill-

ness at the age of 19 

months left her deaf and 

blind. The story of how 

Helen Keller's teacher, Anne Sullivan, broke 

through the barrier of isolation inflicted by a 

near complete lack of language, allowing the 

girl to flourish as she learned to communi-

cate, has become widely known through the 

play, later made into a film entitled óThe Mira-

cle Workerô 

Many years ago, I read a quote by Helen   

Keller that has stuck with me:  

ñLife is either a daring adventure, or nothing.ò 

There are many occasions when being      

involved in the work of Romsey Mill can feel 

incredibly positive and uplifting. There are 

other times, especially when the children, 

young people and families weôre alongside 

experience intensified difficulties and chal-

lenges, which are really hard going. In those 

times, the team at Romsey Mill derives great 

strength from our supporters who make dona-

tions, continue to pray, join in as volunteers, 

or send messages of encouragement. 

Overall, being part of the work of Romsey Mill 

has the feel of a ódaring adventureô as we set 

our hearts and minds on giving hope and un-

wrapping potential. I would be delighted to 

welcome any new companions, particularly 

through our Twelve Days of Christmas ap-

peal, joining us on the adventure; I also want 

to thank faithful friends in anticipation of your 

continuing company and loving kindness. 

Neil Perry, Chief Executive 

Playgroup Progress 

In April 2015, our playgroup opened at Ross 

Street Community Centre ï complementing 

the existing playgroup at Hemingford Road; 

and allowing us to provide additional places 

for pre-school children in the community. 

Over 50% of all children now attending our 

playgroups receive Early Years Funding; also 

more than 40% come from families who have 

English as a second language.  

Children from Romsey Mill Centre playgroup 

made a smooth and successful transition to 

Ross Street in September 2015; enjoying the 

newly decorated outside play area (with the 

excellent help of employees from Redgate). 

This success means that, from January 2016, 

we need new volunteers in order to extend 

the number of childcare places.  

If you are interested, please contact Rachel 

Matthews on 01223 566092  
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New North Cambridge Partnership 

Romsey Mill is building on our work with 

young people in Arbury, Chesterton and 

Kings Hedges, thanks to an exciting new 

partnership with Cambridge City Council. 

With the support of the City Council, we are 

using the Meadows Community Centre as a 

base to provide a range of activities targeted 

at the needs of local young people.  

Romsey Mill has worked with young people 

living in north Cambridge for several years; 

however, the opportunity to use the Meadows 

Community Centre provides a base from 

which we can build on this work and help to 

strengthen relationships with those who need 

extra support.  

This excellent community venue gives young 

people access to a kitchen, a playing field, a 

social space and a music studio. Throughout 

the week, our youth workers will deliver a 

range of activities including: youth clubs; one-

to-one work; music studio sessions; after-

school clubs; and drop-in sessions.  

These activities will be targeted at local 

young people, including young fathers. Mike 

Farrington, Youth Development Co-ordinator 

for Romsey Mill said: ñThis is a very exciting 

initiative for Romsey Mill. Although we have 

operated in the north of the city for a number 

of years it is fantastic to partner with the City 

Council in this way, and have a tangible base 

at the heart of the community ï which young 

people can consider as theirs. Working from 

the Meadows Community Centre gives us the 

opportunity to get to know and support young 

people and families in the area.ò 

In particular, the music studio provides a 

place to make, perform and record music.  

and help talented young musicians build on 

the success of grime and rap showcase 

óRapademicô, held at The Junction during the 

summer. ôRapademicô drew an audience of 

200 people and gave local young people a 

chance to be heard, get positive recognition 

and challenge some stereotypesðit is hoped 

this could be an annual event.  


